PRIME MINISTER

CIVIL SERVICE DISPUTE

wag & I note from the record of our meeting on 29 April that your summing
eSSy p concluded that the union demand for arbitration for 1982 was not
nggotdable. During our talk I had taken it that you were referring
to arbitration in 1981. If your view is that we should rule out
arbitration, in advance, for 1982 this is a change from what we

agreed at Cabinet on 14 April when we left open the possibility
of allowing arbitration in 1982 if:

a. 1t was necessary to secure a settlement of
the dispute; and

b. I had the agreement of the Chancellor.

That was of course when you were away.

It 1s now evident that our next talks with the unions will be after
thelr conference season, towards the end of this month. I will then
give an account and my views to Cabinet. But, though I would be
delighted to be proved wrong on this, I must again repeat my view
that we are unlikely to get the unions to settle without arbitration

for 1982. By arbitration I mean arbitration qualified as we discussed
at Cabinet on 14 April.

1 am copying this to the Chancellor, Secretary of State for Employment
and S1ir Robert Armstrong.






